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LMPC Full Council Meeting Monday 19th November 2012, Village Hall

(LMPC owns the land on which the current Scout Hall now stands.  The lease has 12 years remaining until 2019.  Dorset County Council owns the Lymat building and land and it is leased to LMPC.  The lease has 42 years remaining until 2054.)
LMPC offered 1st Lytchett Matravers Scout Group (LMSG) the use of the Lymat Building as an alternative base for LMSG.  In its current very poor condition, LMSG are regrettably unwilling to move into the Lymat Building.

However there are early indications from Dorset County Council the LMSG may be able to secure a longer tenure for the land and therefore commence the necessary fundraising to demolish and rebuild a new hall on the Lymat site.  1st Lytchett Matravers Scout Group Executive Committee has decided that we should actively pursue this exciting opportunity for a new location and new hall.

LMSG understands that the Parish Council are still very enthusiastic to support this alternative “swop” as it would still release the current Scout Hall back to LMPC to be used possibly as a Parish Office.  For LMPC, a newly built hall will also resolve the dilapidated state of the Lymat building along with its parts that are already condemned.  In addition to the many benefits for LMSG, there are also various benefits for the wider community by creating a further meeting hall facility.  It will add to the growing requirement for village infrastructure due as we continue to expand, along with fulfilling many of the recommended actions in the Parish Plan 2007/08 being:

Village Facilities

· a need for an alternative venue to the Village Hall offering an additional location for community activities;

· the need to consider improving existing village venues to provide a range of sports and other activities;

· perceived lack of youth facilities, activities and meeting places;

General Environment

· Is there a need to restructure the village centre?
Community

· Lack of visibility of Parish Councillors in the village

When not in use by LMSG, we plan to actively promote the new hall to be used by the wider community, such as U3A, clubs, birthday parties and amateur dramatics societies.  
We would like to propose that LMSG and LMPC now jointly take this forwards.  We have drafted a joint letter to DCC on behalf of both LMPC and LMSG so giving DCC permission to discuss this openly with both of us as interested parties.

Please can you let us have any proposed amendments or if there are none and you are happy for this to be sent can you provide us with a signed original for signing by the Chair of 1st Lytchett Matravers Scout Group.  For any matters relating to this Scout Hall project, please communicate with Paula Taylor, Executive Committee Member of LMSG.  

Similarly, is it possible for you to nominate the Parish Councillors who are willing to work directly with us to save any unnecessary delays, or would you prefer us to attend and have the first agenda slot at each Full Council meeting to provide a forum for updates of the project?
